Greetings on behalf of Lisa Thompson, MPP Huron-Bruce

I am sorry that I could not be here with you today as we celebrate Mahatma Gandhi’s birthday and this day of non-violence. 

However, I would like to convey my sincere appreciation to the Nataraj youth culture organization for hosting this event in association with the Huron County Museum, as well as Smita and Kaushhik Patel.

Throughout history few people have had an impact or left as positive a message as Gandhi did in his 78 years on earth.
 With all the problems and fighting that we see every day - not only around the world but on city streets - it is important that we remember both the man and his passion for non-violence.
As he said himself: “An eye for an eye only ends up making the whole world blind.”

I also wish you great success with the art exhibit at the museum. Art is perhaps the most peaceful means of communication.
So thank you once again for all your efforts on this special day for a very special man.

Lisa Thompson

MPP Huron-Bruce

